
NATIONAL CREDIT UNION ADMINISTRATION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20456

August 28, 1990

Ms. Suzanne O’Donnell
Vice President, Marketing
Bell Federal Credit Union
iii South 18th Street
Omaha, NE 68102

Re: Appeal of the Denial of a Field of
Membership Expansion Request

Dear Ms. O’Donnell:

Please be advised that the National Credit Union Administra-
tion Board (the "Board") has received Bell Federal Credit
Union’s appeal of the denial by NCUA’s Region V Director of
your request for an expansion in your field of membership to
include the employees of Moore Transfer Inc. located in
Norfolk, Nebraska.                           ’       ’

Upon completion of review of the appeal, NCUA staff will
present this matter to the Board. The Board is not subject
to any time limits under the Federal Credit Union Act (12
U.S.C. Section 1757 et seq.) or the National Credit Union
Administration,s Rules and Regulations (12 C.F.R. section 700
et~.). However, the Board will make its decision on your
appeal as expeditiously as possible. We will contact you if
further information or documentation is required.
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Sincerely

Hattie M. Ulan
Associate General Counsel

cc:    John Ruffin, Region V Director


